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2.02  REPORTING INVESTIGATIONS 
 
2.02.001 General 
 

A. The St. Mary’s County Sheriff’s Office Offense/Incident Report 
Writing Manual standardizes field reporting and ensures basic 
information is recorded for crimes and incidents. 

 
B. Assignment of case numbers to reports is maintained by the 

Emergency Communications Center’s Computer Aided Dispatch 
(CAD) system, which automatically assigns the next available 
sequential number.  

 
2.02.002 Reporting Requirements 
 

A. Every incident reported in one or more of the following categories, if 
alleged to have occurred within St. Mary’s County, will be 
documented: 

 
1. Citizen report of crimes; 

 
2. Citizen complaints; 

 
3. Citizen requests for services when a deputy sheriff is 

dispatched, assigned to investigate, or assigned to take 
action at a later time;  

 
4. Criminal and non-criminal investigations initiated by a deputy 

sheriff; and  
 

5. Incidents involving arrests, citations, or summonses. 
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B. Appropriate documentation of the incidents described in "A" above 

will be determined by the nature of the incident, the action taken 
and the results realized.  According to these criteria, documenting 
may be in the form of an Offense/Incident Report or any other type 
of field report, a citation or a CAD entry. 

 
C. Reports and records documenting law enforcement activity will 

include the following information: 
 

1. Date and time of the initial reporting;  
 

2. Name (if available) of the citizen requesting the service, or 
victim's or complainant's name;  

 
3. Type and location of the incident; and 

 
4. Nature, date and time of action taken by the deputy sheriff. 

 
D. Documentation will be recorded in the CAD system and state if a 

report is written, per the St. Mary’s County Sheriff’s Office 
Offense/Incident Report Writing Manual. 

 
E. In many cases, a combination of incidents may be present.  When 

this occurs, only one report is used to cover the case.  However, 
other reports dealing with activities related to the case may be 
required.   

 
 Example: A disorderly conduct complaint may lead to an assault 

arrest.  The incident would be covered on one report.  However, if a 
vehicle was involved and stored, a Vehicle Report would be 
necessary to capture the separate but related activity and would 
carry the same CCN as the Offense/Incident Report. 

 
2.02.003 Report Review 
 

A. The Shift Commander or Shift Supervisor receiving a report is 
directly responsible for reviewing the report to ensure compliance 
with the Report Writing Manual and to ensure the deputy sheriff 
writing the report has avoided errors in the narrative presentation of 
the facts. 

 
B. Reports will normally be completed during the shift on which the 

report was taken.  Reports held for correction or for any other 
reason must be submitted not more than 72 hours later and only 
with the expressed prior approval of the Shift Commander or Shift 
Supervisor.  Supplemental reports on all active cases must be 
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submitted at least every ten (10) working days until final case 
disposition, with the exception of CID cases, in which case a 
supplemental report will be submitted at least every 30 days.  Shift 
Commanders will verify that there is a completed report for each 
event requiring a report. 

 
C. For any report not submitted by the end of the shift, the persons 

field and a summary of the narrative will be completed in field 
reporting. This may only be partial information but should provide 
enough information in the event of any inquiries. 

 
D. The Shift Commander or Shift Supervisor receiving a report 

requesting to be considered for reassignment to the Criminal 
Investigations Division (CID) will be responsible for logging the 
report in the CID Request Ledger and placing a copy of the report 
in the folder. The supervisors assigned to CID will maintain a 
continued awareness of events within the County, and maintain 
the files required to answer inquiries from the public, other 
agencies, and from employees assigned to address any crimes or 
service problem.  CID supervisors will review the Shift Briefing 
summaries and any reports logged into the CID Request Ledger 
daily. 


